






















































































with younger people who have often decided to go on pilgrimage
at the last moment with no knowledge or understanding of what is
required, thereby missing the face-to-face information they could gain.
Another topic brought up time and again was the disappointment and
frustration felt by the pilgrims who were unable to visit churches on
the camino as nearly all of them were shut.

Safety was another issue discussed by the delegates, particularly by
Diego Yoon, President of the South Korean Association. He said that
he has opened an office in Madrid to welcome pilgrims from South
Korea. For this reason, many of them walk from Madrid to Santiago
but they have encountered some threatening behaviour and hostility
along the way. He suggested an “app” to be uploaded onto a smart
phone which will identify the position of the nearest waymark should
a pilgrim get into trouble. Reference was also made to an American
pilgrim who disappeared without trace somewhere near Astorga some
two months earlier.

Several of the delegates raised the topic of increasing the 100 km to
200 km or more in order to receive a Compostela. It is likely that this
will be met with resistance by the Xunta of Galicia and at the moment
the Church does not appear to see the need for change.

Priscilla White, Trustee of the CSJ representing the President
Colin Jones, spoke about the importance of maintaining the spiritual
and religious side of the Camino and voiced concerns about the
route being lost to tourism, when it would become just another long-
distance walk. (Irritatingly, the slides that I passed to the technicians
for uploading to use during my talk somehow didn’t appear and they
came up on the screen for the subsequent speakers).

Jorge Martinez Cava, Vice-President of Jacobean Association
of Madrid gave a history of the magazine “Peregrino” with many
references to Elias Valifia, and copies of the 2012/2013 publication
were inserted in our welcome packs, containing a great deal of data
and analysis about pilgrim numbers and modes of journey. All past
publications are available on the “Peregrino” website — http://www.
caminosantiago.org ,

Ana Barreda, Hospitality Programme of the Spanish Federation
of Friends of the Way of St James, spoke comprehensively about
the training of hospitaleros carried out by her Programme and the
difficulty of maintaining a large pool of volunteers who are willing to
work in the albergues. She is hoping to persuade volunteers to open
churches for some part of the day for pilgrims to visit and receive
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